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CIRCULAR  LETTER No. 28/171/2020/19                      27-6-2020  
 

 

TO ALL OFFICE BEARERS, STATE FEDERATIONS & 

ALL INDIA BANKWISE ORGANISATIONS 
 

Dear Comrades, 
 
 

 Increasing instances of customer 

harassments on staff, rude and abusive 
behavior of customers against staff.  

  

Units are aware that AIBEA took up the issue of 
assault of an outsider on our lady employee in 
Canara Bank in Saroli Branch, Surat in Gujarat 

due to which there was high level direct 
intervention even by the Finance Minister due to 
which the local police had to take some action and 

the police constable who was involved in the 
incident was suspended and arrested.  We learn 
that he was produced before the Court yesterday 

and he has been let off on bail and the Court has 
ordered that he should not enter the bank 
premises for 6 months.  AIBEA is pursuing the 
issue further. 

 

But, now and then, we hear from our units about 

instances of unwarranted harassments by 
customers, rude and abusive behavior by some 
customers against the staff, even assaults on 

staff, etc.  Even though staff are working in the 
Branches amidst various constraints like shortage 
of staff, inadequate infrastructure, etc, invariably, 

managements always try to blame the staff on 
the wrong plea that customer is always right.  
 

 



Sometimes investigations are one-sided in favour 
of the customers and staff are let down.  Such 

things have a very frustrating and demoralizing 
effect on the staff.  While extending best possible 
customer services is the endeavor of all the staff 
members, the scales of justice are not being held 

even in many occasions when a customer 
misbehaves with the staff.  
  

Saroli Branch incident is a flashpoint where the 
person dares to attack a young lady employee 
inside our Branch premises.   
 

Such things are totally unacceptable and we 
expect top managements of the Banks to 

take cognisance of the same.  Unless the 
Bank managements stand with the staff, it 
would be very difficult for the staff to cope 
up with such instances of attacks and 

harassments. 
 

Canara Bank management came down to the 
Branch next day and assuaged the staff with 

their support.  We are thankful to them.  
 

We are now happy that taking note of the 
Saroli Branch incident, Bank of India’s 

Ahmedabad management has issued a timely 
Circular which we appreciate.   
 

Can we expect other managements also with 
such assuring guidance and advisories ?     
 

With greetings,   
                                                                                    Yours comradely, 
 

 

 
                           

C.H. VENKATACHALAM  

GENERAL SECRETARY   



 
 


